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IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR MOTORISTS – COVID-19 QUEENSLAND 

BORDER RESTRICTIONS FROM FRIDAY, 3 APRIL 2020  
 

To help reduce the spread of coronavirus, unless you are a Queensland resident or 
have an exemption you will not be able to enter Queensland.  Please refer to the 

Queensland Government website for information on the exemptions and applying for 
an entry pass www.qld.gov.au/about/newsroom/queensland-border-
restrictions 

 
Road closure under Road Closure Permit will apply at major Border crossings such as 

Wallangarra on the New England Highway, however please note that the following 
roads will be permanently blocked: 
 

 Tunnel Road, Dalveen – Intersection of Kerrick-Maryland Gate Road 
 Border Gate Road, Cottonvale – Intersection of Halloran Road 

 Mavin Lane, Thulimbah – End of Lane 
 Thulimbah Road, Thulimbah – Halloran Drive 
 Ridge Road, The Summit – Intersection of Tracey Lane 

 Ridge Road, The Summit – Intersection of Summit Road 
 Amosfield Road, Dalcouth – East of Border Road 

 Sugarloaf Road, Sugarloaf – East of Panoramic Drive 
 Hynes Bridge, Riverton Road 

 

For full information, please visit https://qldtraffic.qld.gov.au/ 
Or https://www.qld.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0022/122575/border-restrictions-

business-industry-fact-sheet.pdf 
 
Please contact Queensland Police on (07) 4681 6400. 
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